
Quality Improvement Committee (QIC)  

 

Meeting Summary 
Thursday, August 12, 2021 (Meeting held virtually) 

  

 

Introductions, approval of meeting minutes 

Members introduced themselves and we welcomed our guests. 

 

COVID-19 Roundtable 

The planned agenda was reorganized to include an open discussion on the challenges faced by 

the ongoing threat of COVID-19, including the challenges of increasing vaccination rates, the 
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threat of the Delta variant, and the many stresses this places on the health care system, 

particularly from a staffing perspective. The discussion continued for the first 75 minutes of the 

meeting. At the urging of the committee members, the Alliance captured the important 

messages shared during this segment of the meeting and published it as an open letter to the 

community.  

 

Update from the Primary Care Measure Workgroup (Emily Transue, HCA) 

Emily Transue shared an update from this workgroup that QIC learned about in its June meeting 

that was convened by HCA as part of its efforts to build a Multi-Payer Primary Care payment 

model in the state. The table below summarizes the consensus-driven recommendations that 

this workgroup agreed upon advancing to the Performance Measures Coordinating Committee 

for consideration and acceptance.  

 

 
 

Policy on Alliance Advisory Committee Work on Pricing Data 

Karen Johnson reviewed the Alliance’s policy on the discussion of pricing data in its Member 

Advisory Committees, such as the QIC. This policy directs “committee work during which 

methodologies using Pricing Data are discussed and/or preliminary reports derived from Pricing 

Data are revealed prior to publication will occur in an Executive Session” and that “Health plan 

committee members affiliated with organizations not supplying Pricing Data and all guests will 

be excused from Executive Sessions of this nature.”  

 

The members of the committee impacted by this policy were impacted in advance and the 

remainder of the QIC was held in Executive Session.  

 

https://wahealthalliance.org/an-urgent-message-from-physician-leaders-of-the-washington-health-alliance/
https://wahealthalliance.org/an-urgent-message-from-physician-leaders-of-the-washington-health-alliance/
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Updates on Alliance Reporting Activities (Jim Andrianos) 

Jim Andrianos will provide the latest update on the Total Cost of Care and Composite Score 

reporting that is being undertaken as part of the Alliance’s 2021 Annual Plan. As part of his 

presentation, Jim invited QIC members to volunteer to be part of an expert workgroup that will 

provide input on the financial domain as an addition to the Composite Score. Volunteers 

include: Drew Oliveira (Regence BlueShield), Mike Myint (Multicare), Kim Herner (UW|Valley), 

and Sharon Eloranta (Vera Whole Health).  

 

What’s on your minds and not on the agenda? 

 Karen alerted committee members that there will be a committee survey as a way for 

members to provide input to the Alliance staff, including preferences for in-person vs. 

virtual meetings in 2022. 

 

Future meetings in 2021 are scheduled for October 14, and December 9 from 2-4 pm. We 

anticipate that all meetings will be held virtually for the balance of 2021. 


